Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

Website: <u>www.leicester.gov.uk</u>

Our ref: FOIA 19148
Date: 1st October 2019



Mr Will Calver w.calver@isabelsvoice.org.uk

Dear Mr Calver

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I would be grateful if you could supply the following information from your local authority:

Housing policy for care leavers

An exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, the Council Website, and is already in the public domain. Therefore, this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000

The Housing policy for care leavers can be found by accessing the following link: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/180075/housing-allocations-policy-august-2019.pdf

Point 4.20 Children leaving the care of Leicester City Council's Children's Service

Strategy for Children in Care

Leicester City Council does not have a specific strategy for children in care. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Mental Health Strategy for Children in Care

Leicester City Council does not have a specific mental health strategy for children in care. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to:

Information Governance and Risk Leicester City Council Legal Services 4th Floor City Hall 115 Charles Street Leicester LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Tell us how we're doing: We would be very grateful if you could answer a few short questions in this anonymous online <u>survey</u> about our response to you so that we can continue to improve our services.